
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 17th May 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Humility”.                   

“Be completely humble and gentle; be patient bearing one another with love” Ephesians 4:2 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear All,  

The school was hushed as the year 6 children took their SAT assessments this week, well done to all 
that have worked so hard, thank you to all those in school that helped keep everywhere calm and 
quiet.  

By the time you have read this I hope to also have seen lots of aliens and space crafts landing in the 
school hall to watch a film on film night so hope you are flying in tonight. 

I have sent all parents/carers a letter regarding phase 2 of our building work starting next week, this 
work is vital to keep us going for another 140 years, so please bear with us. Staff will be collecting 
year 2 from the same yard but will be registering in the hall each morning for one week. Please bear 
with us we are doing our very best to mitigate any disruption to the children and still continue 
learning. We also have a wonderful year 3 exhibition next week to look forward to parents/carers 
welcome and Reception trip on Tuesday (I might even try to hide in the minibus so I can go too!)   
Mrs Mowbray  

                           
 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

We are a church school…              

 Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8 

We have been talking about doing the 

 right thing because it’s the right thing to 

 do this week…being humble. 

 
 
 

 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

 

EYFS: Bad tempered 

ladybird….Nursery 

 

 

Class 2: 

Planting 

 

 

 

Class 3:  History 

 

Making stocks! 

 

 

Class 4: SATs 

 

  

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  

         

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our  learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’ s History from Log Books -We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

February 16th 1876 -Taken the girls 

for sewing each afternoon this 

week in order for them to finish 

their work. 

February 29th 1876 - being Shrove 

Tuesday gave half day holiday. 

January 1877 - punished William 

Worral for staying away from 

school all morning. 

June 1st 1877 - sent after 

absentees there being a great 

number away! 



 
 

 
 

 
Aspirations Afternoon 

After the great success of our Career Aspirations event last year, and a huge thanks to those that 

took part last year. We are pleased to say we are continuing this tradition. Our HEART curriculum 

includes a focus on ensuring our children have exposure to opportunities that may inspire them for 

the future. This event will allow children at Glazebury to discover the knowledge and skills they 

would require for future learning and employment pathways. We would love for our children to 

experience as many varied careers as possible.   

Do you or your company think you may be able to support this event and have the time to 

attend on Tuesday 25th June in the afternoon. (if you helped last year and are willing to do this 

again that would be fabulous) 

What does it entail? - If you can attend and possibly bring any information or artifacts that 

represent your role, or any suitable equipment to bring your career to life. If you can talk to the 

children for about 5 minutes and be prepared for them, in year groups, to listen to your expert 

knowledge and ask questions. If you think you will be able to help and provide this vital service to 

expand our children’s aspirations.  

Please contact Mrs Holcroft for further details (glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Themed Cinema Night – Hope to see all our children later (reception to year 6) at the 

cinema evening.  Purchase your ticket via ParentPay, the event starts straight after school, 3:15 and 
collect children from the hall at 5:00pm. Don’t miss out on this great night. 
 

          c       
Reception Class 

Our reception class have been busy this year and have a very exciting week next week, they are 

looking forward to going on our school minibus to Cumbria Zoo on Tuesday.   

On Thursday at 9:15am we are inviting reception parent/carers to come into school as 

the children are going to show case all they have been doing since starting school in September.           

We envisage this to last around half an hour, hope to see you all there. We are very proud of our 

reception children. 

 

Sun Safety  
As the nice weather has started and we are all hoping will continue, please can we remind you about 

sun safety.  Please send children to school with hats (preferably) with a peak/brim to cover their face.  

Our uniform supplier does sell Glazebury baseball hats, or any hats will suffice that you already have.  

Apply an ‘all day’ sun cream to your child before they attend school in the morning, we will keep water 

bottles topped up and encourage children to drink plenty.  Staff cannot apply suncream to children, the 

exception to this is for our nursery children that attend nursery for a full day.  We ask that they still have 

cream applied before they arrive and then staff can top up later in the day, although you will need to 

have a form completed to accompany the sun cream you provide.  Please discuss with nursery staff or 

office. 
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Friday – Ice Pops and Watermelon 

After the popularity last week of the ice pops and watermelon sale.  Our PTA will be selling 

them again next Friday 24th May after school (@25p each). They won’t be on sale today as 

it is Cinema evening. 

                                                            

Celebrating YOU!                
Sophie grew up outside playing for hours on the farm where she kept her pony. Then went on to do 
gymnastics and in recent years Sophie has discovered her new love for dancing. She's usually the one 
practicing freestyle on the playground. Now she's super excited to do her second dance show at the Parr 
Hall in June this year with Northern Star Dance. Well done Sophie. 
 

 
 
Who will be next in our Hall of fame? 
Many of our children take part in a whole wide range of activities outside school. 
Football, music, dancing, gymnastics, rugby, karate to name but a few.  We would like to hear about 
their achievements, share with our Glazebury family via our weekly newsletter.  So we can office 
Glazebury.primary@ldst.org.uk with their achievements and we can include them in our newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Man with a van – (or woman)….Plea! 

School have kindly been donated a variety of cupboards, chairs and 

sofas from offices in Salford associated with Mrs Wilcock and they no 

longer need them.  If you have a van, please can you help? Or do you 

know anyone who can help us collect them from Salford either during 

the day or evening? We can even collect on a weekend.  

If you can help we would be very grateful please contact the school 

office on 01925 949404 or email glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk 
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11th May – Gabriella 

12th May - Amelia 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 
Look out for awards next week! 

 

It’s a roll over….. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Nursery Places Available – Open Morning – Saturday 15th June 2024 
 

We have nursery places available for immediate start and we are taking applications for 

September 2024 for 2, 3 and 4 year olds. Please contact the school office for further information. 

We are having an open morning in our nursery on Saturday 15th June 2024 for children who may 

be interested in joining us. Come along to have a look around our amazing environment. 

 

 

 

  



 
 
 
        

 

 
Growing at the heart of God’s community 

 
Love never fails- 1 Corinthians 

 

ATTENDANCE 
Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is  95%. 

Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 
Attendance for Week Commencing Monday 13th May 2024. 

 
 

Miss Bimson - Reception attendance 91.6% 

Mrs Tate- Year 1 attendance 91.3% 

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 92.9%  

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 90% 

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 98.1%  

Miss Green - Year 5 attendance 89.2%  

Mrs Wall - Year 6 attendance 88.8% 


